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As the hundredth anniversary of the foundation of the
Diocese of Quebec is to be celebrated with great eclat on
Thursday the 1st of June, it was arranged to have the annual
meeting of the Woman's Auxiliary on the Tuesday previous,
May 3 oth, so that all our members and others who come to
town may be present at both. There will not be any separate
W. A. service as formerly, but the members of the W. A.
have been cordially welcomed to the services for the Synod to
be held on that day. The business meeting and luncheon
will be in St. Matthew's parish room, as the Church Hall will
be occupied by the Synod. Arrangements for reduced rail-
way fares will be made, particulars of which will be given in
the next LEAFLET. Those who intend coming will please let
Miss Montizambert know as soon as possible, that hospitality
may be provided. The Parochial Secretaries are asked kindly
to send in their annual reports as soon as possible after their
annual meeting, and so lighten the work of the Diocesan Sec-
retaries. To those who are writing an annual report for the
first time we would say, refer to last year's printed report and
follow the arrangement of the reports in it, officers first, num-
ber of meetings, attendance, general information, etc., and
lastly, number of members and LEAFLETS. Write on one side
of the paper only, and leave a margin. An annual report is a
review of all that has been done during the past year and not
a report of the annual meeting only, which is what is still
-sometimes sent in.

Mrs. M. Bell Irvine, 555 St., John St. Quebec, Diocesan
Treasurer W. A., will be very grateful to the Parochial
Treasurers if they will kindly endeavour to send her all con-
tributions from their respective branches, which they wish to
appear in the annual report, before the 1st of May.

An important meeting of the W. A. was held on Monday,
the 1 3 th March at 3.30 p.m-, to welcome Mrs. Sillitoe, Presi-
dent of the New Westminster W. A. After a few introduc-
tory remarks by Mrs. Hunter-Dunn, President of the Quebec
Branch, Mrs. Sillitoe gave one of the most instructive addres-
-es we have ever had the privilege of listening to.


